
 
 
 
 

 
Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Meeting 

May 11, 2016 @ 10:00 am 
Five 80 Coffee House, 122 E. Randolph 

The Mission of the Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition is to provide the youth and their families in Garfield County 

with the tools needed to make good choices regarding drugs, alcohol, and other substances. The coalition will increase 

capacity, funding and awareness regarding addictions and treatment. 

 

I. Welcome and Introductions—Please introduce yourself; state the name of the agency you 
represent and information you wish to share with the coalition including sharing one protective 
factor/strength our community has surrounding youth. 
 
 

II. Approval of April 13, 2016 Minutes 
 

 
III. Old Business 

 
a. Underage Drinking Update  – Meri Spurlock 

 
 

b. Prescription Drug Update – Picnic for Progress – Jen Mitchell/Dena Patterson 
 
 

c. Legislation – PreventionWorkz Staff 
 
 

d. SPF & Health Disparity Training – PreventionWorkz Staff    
 
                                                                                   

e. Meeting dates & places 
 

 
 
 

IV. New Business 
“Any matter not known about or which could not have been reasonably foreseen prior to the time of posting the 

agenda.” 

 
V. Meeting Adjourned  

The next coalition meeting will be on  

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 @ 10:00 am held @ the Five 80 Coffeehouse 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Meeting 
Minutes 

4/13/2016 

 

Jane Martin called the meeting to order at 10:05 am.  Introductions were completed and those in 

attendance were Sandy Howard, Merle Isaak, Matt Lohman, Jane Martin, Taylor Randolph, Meri 

Spurlock and Dena Patterson. 

Sandy Howard made a motion to approve the minutes as written and Matt Lohman second the motion.  

Motion passed unanimously.   

Meri Spurlock discussed the modernization alcohol laws; announced the next RBSS training will be April 

20, 2016 from 1 – 4pm at the Enid Public library. Meri Spurlock presented the logic model for underage 

drinking in Garfield County. Dena Patterson handed out the Oklahoma Prevention Policy Alliance 

modernization and letter to the editor discussing the importance of contacting their 

senators/representatives.  Dena also shared about the Oklahoma Prevention Policy Alliance meetings 

and invited any of the coalition members to attend. 

Dena Patterson shared about the Picnic for Progress encouraging coalition members to share the 

information with their agencies and others who may be interested. The event is Saturday, May 14, 2016 

from 10:00 to 2:00 pm.  Volunteers, Booths & Sponsors are needed and encouraged.  

Taylor Randolph discussed the upcoming state cuts and the ramifications on the clients served.  The bill 

is SB383. If passed it would include a 10% cut to individuals under supervision as well as placing CAPS on 

client services, which is going to hurt the client’s quality of life. 

The coalition discussed possible new meeting places due to the conflict that have been encountered 

with a group who is previously in this room.  Dena Patterson will discuss this with the Five 80 staff to see 

if what can be done and research new public meeting locations.  

Taylor Randolph made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Merle Isaak second the motion.  Meeting 

adjourned at 11:00 am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition – April 2016 Report 

 
 
Underage Drinking in Garfield County: 
 

 The Responsible Beverage Service and Sales Training was held Wednesday, April 20, 1:00-4:00 at Enid Public 
Library.  Maureen Shanta, ABLE, Captain in Education-Enforcement, attended the RBSS and was very 
complimentary.  ODMHSAS and ABLE have collaborated in creating and presenting RBSS Trainings.  It is time to 
update the PowerPoint presentation and Ms. Shanta received valuable information on which slides to remove 
and other information to include.  

 
 The 2M2L Law Enforcement Training scheduled for April 30 had to be canceled due to the inability of law 

enforcement to attend.  It will be rescheduled. 
 

 Alcohol Compliance Checks will be scheduled soon. 
 

 Thank You Card Program – stories. 
 

Non-medical Prescription Drug Use 

 
 Picnic for Progress will be Saturday, May 14th from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm at Champion Park 
 Volunteers are needed Friday, May 13, 2016  from 3:00 to 5:00 pm & Saturday, May 14th from                             

9:00 am to 3:00 pm. 
 

 

 


